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MEMO
	To:  
	Consultant Planner
	Department:
	District Services

	CC:  
	
	Department:
	

	From:  
	Engineers
	Department:
	Infrastructure & Asset Management

	Date:
	27-Sep-2019

	Subject:
	Lot 7, Waianga Place, Omapere  0473 - 2200170-RMASUB


1. Stormwater: Peak flow runoff from future impermeable surface areas on the proposed Lots is to be attenuated back to pre-development levels for a 10% AEP storm event plus an allowance for climate change. A stormwater management plan, including detention details, is to be submitted to Council for approval for each new dwelling on the proposed Lots at BC stage. Stormwater runoff from the concrete accessways is to be directed to channels or swale drains and is to discharge into the reticulated stormwater system. Runoff from accessways is to be directed away from the Waianga Pl carriageway  

2. Roads: A cul-de-sac or other approved means of turning for a heavy rigid vehicle is to be provided at the end of Waianga Pl. The turning head is to be constructed in accordance with the FNDC Engineering Standards and Guidelines 2004-Revised 2009 and NZS 4404:2004. Detailed design drawings of the turning head are to be submitted for Council approval. The vehicle crossing from Waianga Pl to the proposed Lots is to be upgraded to FNDC/S/2 standards (double width crossing). The shared accessway across easements A, B, and C is to be upgraded to a 5m carriageway width

3. Wastewater: Wastewater connections are to be provided at the boundary of each proposed Lot in accordance with the requirements of the FNDC Engineering Standards and Guidelines 2004-Revised 2009. Connections will be available for the future dwellings on the proposed Lots to the Council sewer scheme. The plans and drawings are to clearly indicate all assets that are to vest in Council. As-built drawings and supporting information in accordance with the requirements of the FNDC Engineering Standards and Guidelines 2004-Revised 2009 and NZS 4404:2004 are to be submitted to Council on completion of the works

4. Water: Hydrant testing of the water supply reticulation is to be undertaken by the developer to determine if flows and pressure are compliant with Council requirements. Test results are to be submitted to Council for review. If the results are non-compliant, an alternative water source such as rainwater collection tanks for each dwelling will be required. Firefighting water supplies are to comply with the requirements of the NZ Firefighting Water Supplies Code of Practice SNZ PAS 4509:2008, or with specific approval from FENZ.  The plans and drawings are to clearly indicate all assets that are to vest in Council. As-built drawings and supporting information in accordance with the requirements of the FNDC Engineering Standards and Guidelines 2004-Revised 2009 and NZS 4404:2004 are to be submitted to Council on completion of the works  

Yours sincerely

Sujeet Tikaram

Development Engineer
